
 

Wednesday 10th January 2024 

Dear Parents & Carers, 
 
We are thrilled to share with you the fantastic news regarding our recent Ofsted 
inspection. It is with immense joy and pride that we announce Radcliffe Hall 
CE/Methodist Primary School has been graded as a 'Good' school by Ofsted. 
 
This achievement is a testament to the hard work, dedication, and commitment of our 
entire school community, including children, teachers, support staff, The Sycamore Trust 
and parents. Ofsted recognises the transformation taken place within the school since 
its previous inspection in which the school was graded as inadequate. 
 
The inspection report highlights that our moto, ‘let all that you do be done in love’, 
permeates the way in which children and staff treat one another and how that all 
children, including those with SEND, benefit from being part of a school with high 
expectations, noting how all children achieve well both academically, socially and 
emotionally. 
 
The children spoke about how much they like school and their teachers. The inspectors 
acknowledged how polite and courteous our children are and the contribution they 
make to making Radcliffe Hall such a special place. 
 
The improvements the school has made to the curriculum offer since joining The 
Sycamore CofE Trust was also commented upon. Stating that the curriculum is broad 
and ambitious and that the school, in partnership with the Trust, has been highly 
successful in ensuring that the children receive a good quality of education. 
 
I want to express my gratitude to our wonderful children for their hard work and 
enthusiasm, our dedicated staff for their unwavering commitment, The Sycamore Trust 
for supporting Radcliffe Hall throughout its improvement journey, and you, the parents 
and carers, for your continued support and partnership in your child's education. 
 
While we celebrate this 'Good' rating, we are also committed to ongoing improvement 
and growth. We will continue to work collaboratively to ensure that Radcliffe Hall 



 

provides the best possible education as we move towards our ultimate goal of securing 
an outstanding judgement.  
 
Thank you for being an integral part of our school community, and let us continue to 
strive for excellence together. 
 
Best wishes, 

 
 
Mr P. Wilson 

Headteacher 

 


